St. Simons Island Rotary Club Board Meeting
11:30 a.m. August 11, 2009 in Sea Palms Green Room
Minutes

Present:  Brooke Pridmore, Stan Humphries, Jim Bruce, John Matthews, Don Myers, Mary Beth Wester, Wally Forsythe, Gary Schwartz, Bill Warren, Chuck Cansler, Wank Davis, Hamsa Thota, Lubomira Dimitrova (GSRP student from Bulgaria)

Absent:  Myra Hocutt, Allen Berry, Julian Flexer, Brian Peebles, Everett Millican, Chad Dixon

President’s Announcements:

A.  Dennis Burgess has completed the Red Badge Program and will be awarded his Blue Badge.

B. Our GSRP student – Miss Lubomira Dimitrova from Bulgaria – attended the Board meeting, accompanied by Hamsa Thota, who heads the GSRP program for our club.  Miss Dimitrova, who will attend Armstrong Atlantic State University in Savannah, told Board members she was “glad to be here.”  She also spoke briefly at the regular club meeting following the Board session.
Scheduled Topics:  

· July Board minutes were approved on a motion by Don Myers, seconded by Jim Bruce.
· Cathey Petkash was appointed International Service Director for the remainder of 2009-10 as recommended by President Brooke Pridmore.  Motion to approve was by Jim Bruce, seconded by Chuck Cansler.  Cathey replaces Chad Dixon, who was named Treasurer at the July Board meeting.  Dixon replaced Stan Humphries as Treasurer following Stan’s resignation.  Stan continues as Assistant Treasurer.  President Brooke said Cathey was “enthusiastic” about the job.
· The Board agreed to use a preliminary budget provided by President Brooke pending continued work on a permanent budget by Treasurer Chad Dixon and Assistant Treasurer Stan Humphries.  The motion was by Jim Bruce, seconded by Gary Schwartz. Stan said about a dozen members continue to be behind on payment of dues.
· Application for membership by Phillip Carlyle was approved on a motion by Don Myers, seconded by Chuck Cansler.  Phillip is a graduate of Palmer College of Chiropractic/Morrow State, and operates Carlyle Chiropractic Clinic/Carlyle Wellness Center.  He was sponsored by Sonny Doehring.
· Following a lengthy discussion, the Board voted unanimously to terminate the membership of Buddy McNeese for nonpayment of dues on a motion by Wank Davis, seconded by Wally Forsythe.  President Brooke said McNeese had been given “every opportunity to pay,” and had been contacted several times about his account, including a “final letter” that President Brooke sent to him, noting that his dues were $745 in arrears.
· Director Don Myers led a discussion of the scope and allocation of our club’s charitable contributions.    The discussion included a review of the club’s contributions in support of Rotary International philanthropic endeavors, noting that we exceeded expectations in supporting RI initiatives, including eradication of polio, water purification, literacy, hunger and poverty.  He suggested the club discuss establishing a set of philanthropic priorities for local giving and consider giving larger grants to fewer non-profits.  Jim Bruce noted that the club – at least informally – has established priorities for local giving.  He said children’s charities are the “base” of our giving, and that some giving is done as a “reward” for local organizations that support such programs as Taps at Twilight.  Wally Forsythe said he considers the priorities to be local, youth oriented, and patriotic.  President Brooke said the discussion was a “good starting point” to consider as we move forward.
· In light of the above discussion, a request from the Brunswick Community Concert Association for a $1,500 donation was tabled pending adoption of a permanent budget on a motion by Jim Bruce, seconded by Don Myers.
Other
· President Brooke charged Club Service and Membership Director Don Myers to contact two members about their scheduled return from leaves of absence:  Catherine Maybank and Don Fielder.
· President Brooke charged Club Relations and Public Relations Director Wank Davis to determine the cause of our problem with getting publicity on club activities.
· Programs and Fellowship Director Gary Schwartz suggested that a schedule of upcoming programs be sent to prospective members as part of our recruitment effort.
· The next Board meeting will be on Sept. 1, at 11:30 a.m. in the Sea Palms Green Room.
· President Brooke noted that Bill Turbeville has earned the Paul Harris Fellow (Plus 2) designation.
· Sergeant-at-Arms John Matthews reported that our First Tuesday at the House meetings will resume on Tuesday, Sept. 15 (even though that actually is the third Tuesday of the month).
Respectfully submitted:  Bill Warren, Secretary
